EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES:  

25 April 2007
07.59
Staff Trained to Chair Examination Boards (Item 4)

The Committee noted that training in the chairing of examination boards had been provided for staff at partner institutions in March 2006.  If necessary, these trained staff were expected to ‘cascade’ training in their own institutions. It was now recommended that all further training be undertaken by the University.  The Chair reported that the QAA’s report of the Collaborative Provision Audit (2006) had recommended that University-delivered training continue to be provided for all partner/institution staff who chair examination boards (min 07.73 refers). 

The Forum had agreed that all colleges would be advised of the new arrangement in writing and that, if possible, the names of staff who had been trained to chair boards should be held on the collaborative provision database.

AGREED:
that any further training of chairs of examination boards only be undertaken by the University.

21 November 2001

01.271
BOARDS OF EXAMINERS:  FRANCHISE COURSES

The Committee received paper TLC/01/100 which reported on matters arising from discussions at the Committee’s meeting on 12 May 2001 (Minute 01.81 refers), the time frame for considering results for colleges and the composition of Boards of Examiners.

Regarding the latter point, the Committee noted that arrangements for Boards of Examiners for college courses were governed by Ordinance 1984/8:  Recognition of Institutions which stated that “there shall be an examining committee which shall included one or more external examiners”.  The Guide to Collaboration in Course Provision advised that the Board should be constituted in accordance with the University’s Examination Regulations, but that it may be chaired by the Dean of the associated Faculty or a senior member of the institution, as determined by the Faculty.

The Committee noted that Faculty responses indicated that, where the course was unique or there were only a small number of franchises or different external examiners were appointed, the Boards met in the college in accordance with normal University expectations.  Practices might however differ if one or a combination of the following circumstances applied:

· where the course was part of a larger network (which may include the University);

· where an external examiner had responsibility for more than one course in a network;

· where the Faculty chose to chair franchise Board meetings and held these at a University campus.

It was noted that in such cases the arrangement would normally be as follows:

· preliminary meeting of all internal examiners (from a college) and the Assessor at the College (although the Faculty of Engineering and the Built Environment reported that externals had also attended these);

· final meeting, involving external examiner(s), Assessor(s) and, at a minimum, the course directors from colleges at a single location (usually the University if also a University-delivered course).

The Committee noted that the current arrangements for Board meetings had the benefit of efficiency and did not appear to have given rise to concerns from external examiners or the Faculties.  However they did differ from those which apply to internal courses and did not strictly meet the regulations.

AGREED that it be recommended to Senate that:

i)
normally Boards should be constituted in accordance with the University’s regulations ie. full Board meetings;

ii)
cases for departure from the regulations might be made to the Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Teaching and Learning), though the Academic Office, and should follow the two-tier arrangement described above;

iii)
if approved, a record of the preliminary meeting be kept and a formal report and recommendations regarding progress or award be made to the final Board. 
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